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	                          GLOUCESTERSHIRE BOWLS ASSOCIATION

                                                       A Member of Bowls England

                                                          G.B.A Joint Executive Committee 

           Sunday 15 October 2023 :   Falcon BC  :   10.00 am




Participants :  Chair - David Rolls (MD Representative) DR, Secretary - Lindsay Collin (County Administrator and WD BE Delegate) LC, Roger Harrison (GBA Deputy Match Secretary) RH, Craig Guthrie (MD BE Delegate) CG, Les Hanley (Deputy County Treasurer) LH, Myra Savage (GBA Match Secretary) MS

1. Apologies   George Thomas (Deputy County Administrator) GT, Pat Yates-Whittaker (County Treasurer) PY-W,  Val Molton (Co-opted WD member) VM
2. Minutes of Joint Executive Meeting of Saturday 5th August 2023      No changes   Agreed and ratified.
3. Matters arising  from 5th August 2023 minutes

3.1
Green treatment (Item 3.2)   DR had consulted with Mark Savagar, who was prepared to hold a small stock (one bottle initially) of the Acelepryn and supply it to clubs, in small quantities, when requests come in.  Agreed that GBA2010 would fund the purchase, to be eventually refunded by user clubs.  DR offered to write an urgent email to Club Secretaries, as now is the time of year for application to the green; LC to send this to clubs.     [Action DR, LC]
4. Correspondence

4.1 Letter from PY-W indicating that she would be retiring as County Treasurer at the next AGM in January.   Accepted, though regret very much expressed, including as the JEC is in its final year.  Pat thanked warmly for all she had done.
4.2 Letter from GT after the Men’s Division Management and Delegate Meetings on a number of matters, but including a proposal passed at the Delegate Meeting, that Keith Bedford - now stepping down from a number of MD roles - be honoured with a County Life Membership.  Quite a long discussion, agreed by the Committee, but with a recommendation that – in the coming re-write of the GBA Constitution & Rules - the criteria for the award be clarified.     [Action LC]
5. Report from Constitutional Review Sub-Committee 
A wide ranging and varied exchange took place on recent developments in the Review process.  Initially, DR gave a brief update on the Sub-Committee meetings and the most important outcomes in recent time, these most of all associated with the writing of Job Descriptions for the eight Board Members. CG noted that these had been very thoroughly challenged by the S/C members, but bringing them to the whole JEC was clearly an important part of the process.  
Discussions consisted of elaboration on various points, plus general examination by all other members, with S/C members responding.    Matters dealt with included :

· The clubs’ part in the new process and the role of the Board Member for Membership and the actual Member Forums in that respect.
· The possibility of a ‘Member Only’ part of any new Website.  The Computerised Management System – accessed through the new Website - would of course only be usable by clubs and individual members, both having to be registered.  LC referred to the Security of the System [which she would elaborate on in Item 6].
· Comments on some of the Board Members’ Job Descriptions.  JDs not needing to be too detailed at this point, but enough for potential applicants to understand the remit and responsibilities of each role.
· Time spent on talking about several of the JDs.  However, some more detailed consideration given to that for the Board Member for Matches.  Would lead the Match Team; would have a ‘budget’ allocated by the Board (that applies to all Teams).    Flexibility and equality would be key drivers in this Team.

· Board Members generally would not be ‘laying down the law’ but working with their teams,  dealing with their areas of responsibility in the most effective and efficient way. 

· Regarding the various roles, JEC members (including those unavailable today) invited to submit any further or new thoughts about the full range (8 in number) of Job Descriptions.  By 25th October, to DR, please.
· Felt to be important to make particular progress with the new areas – certainly Communication and Development, but possibly also Membership and Performance.  If appointments could be made in 2024, these Board Members would ideally become ex-officio members of the JEC.  
· Questions about how such key appointments to the Board Member roles would be made.  An Appointment Committee would be needed, with perhaps three suitable members of the JEC, plus one member from each from the two existing Divisions.   The processes involved needed S/C consideration and needed to be defined.
Discussion then followed based on two documents pre-circulated by LC, one relating to change in the Constitution (with certain key issues to be decided), another on other job roles and associated job descriptions within the proposed structure.  All points particularly raised by LC had sensible solutions; the matter of ‘sections’ [or whatever they might be called in future] caused quite a lengthy consideration.  Agreed that these ‘areas’ would continue in Match Selection and Competition contexts;  LC noted the links with the Computerised Management System in these two modules.
6. Developments in relation to the MATCH Computerised Management System  
6.1 LC had pre-circulated an account of the matters considered at the MATCH User Group Meeting that she and Bob Berry had attended on 9th October 2023, in Maidenhead, a meeting which she described as ‘very encouraging’.   This document should be read in detail as an important part of these minutes [copies available from LC].  The System Security Policy (also pre-provided by Rob Swayer) was a matter of some interest by all.  
6.2 Real considerations in relation to GDPR Matters.  Fortunately, the GBA is better, it would seem, than some other counties, but clubs and ourselves needed to review and update our policies to make sure that the Computerised Management System is referred to.
6.3 Contractual matters were briefly noted, but LC and LH had been liaising with the software developer, Rob Sawyer, on various matters, including three agreements/contracts - one with Bowls Surrey, two with Rob Sawyer.  An acceptable ‘System Support Agreement’ seemed likely to be agreed shortly with the latter; brief outline and consideration of the cost details in that agreement.     [Action LC, LH]
6.4 The priority, once LC’s current other work on several key fronts reduced, would be to get the MATCH software set up and the Membership Database produced (based on 2023 data).
7. Developments in relation to creation of single GBA Website.  
7.1 Development :  Steve Wharram (Olveston) had been in long conversations with LC and had agreed  to become the new GBA Website Manager.   Steve is already building new single site.  Very keen and also well qualified; running 7 Websites already, built via the Wordpress Engine.  Costs will be much lower and the timescale for completion of a basic new GBA Portal is very encouraging.     [Action LC]
7.2 There are substantial implications for Handbook and Yearbook production and for considerable cost savings.  These publications will probably cease to exist, though LC feels that, because the setting up of the Computerised Management System will be staged in 2024, with the Competitions Module the lowest priority and lowest likelihood for full 2024 implementation, an interim 2024 GBA Competitions Handbook may be desirable (at the A6 size).  Agreed.     [Action LC]
8. Financial matters              
8.1
Financial report matters arising

· GBA 2010 bank account as at 30/9/2023


10012.25

· Report that the accounts have already been presented to Kingscott Dix for examination.

· GBA 2010 bank account as at 9/10/23 


12005.01

· Amounts due for payment within 30days

· Annual Luncheon invoice  ( Oct )

approx
            - 5000.00

· MD & WD late affiliations (to be split )
approx
            -   350.00

· Whitminster Village Hall


approx             -   200.00

· The annual luncheon invoice will actually be £4750, although we have paid the sum of £500 up front as a deposit.  This amount will again be required to be paid in November for the 2024 luncheon (if we stay at Hatherley Manor).
· The bank account should still be in credit of approx £6000 which will enable payment to be made for ‘MATCH' software.
9. Bowls England matters of immediate interest and urgency.  
In anticipation of a very full JEC meeting, the main points from the recent BE Drop-in session (for County Administrators) on 27th September, had been summarised by LC in advance.  Lots of information, so this document should also be considered as part of the meeting minutes (copies available from LC).
LC and CG would be attending the BE Counties Meeting in Coventry on 25th November.
10. GBA Presentation Luncheon, Sunday 22nd October 2023.  Hatherley Manor

175 attendees now confirmed, which is very good.  Lot of work to be done this week by mainly LC, MS and Ian Gauld, in preparation.
11. Joint Council Meeting (booked as Saturday 11th November 2023)

With the Member Forums coming into being, it may be that this established forum will cease to exist after 2024.  However, with Review process in full swing, there are some areas where updates for the membership would be appropriate, plus a few developments in other respects :
· Update on Structural and Constitutional Review process

· Update on Computerised Management System, plus new GBA Website
· GDPR implications of the Management System in relation to GBA GDPR Policy and Club GDPR policies.
· Safeguarding becoming mandatory for Association and clubs.
· Club Registration with Bowls England – the latest situation.
12. GBA mixed fixtures 2024.    MS/RH

Possibility of new mixed game against Wiltshire.  August would be a good time, as celebration games this year well received.  Proving quite difficult to find venues for some games, including mixed games.   Suggested :  Cheltenham Spa; Dursley; Bristol St Andrews.
13. Any other business


13.1 Uniform issues.  LC would seek a meeting with Karuta on a Friday in November, as LH and VM might then be able to take part.     [Action LC]
Date of next meeting (provisional)   -   Saturday 2nd December 2023  -  10.00 am   -  Falcon

